
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

September 17, 2018 
 
 
 
ITEM:  IV. 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval to Purchase Emergency Replacement Bus 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District accept 
the recommendation to make an emergency purchase of one 2017 Blue Bird Micro Mini 
school bus from Holland Motor Homes and Buses, Holland, Michigan, for a cost of 
$51,000; $39,500 of that amount will come from the District’s insurance company, 
therefore the final cost to the District will be $11,500. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
This bus purchase will replace a bus that was in an accident in August 2018 and 
deemed by the school district’s insurance company to be a total loss. The original cost 
of the bus is $51,000.00; however the school district is receiving a settlement of 
$39,500.00 from the insurance company for the damaged bus, so the final total cost to 
the school district is $11,500.00. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
The funding source for this purchase is the General Fund. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Alison Smith, Director of Finance 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attached. 
 
kp 
 
 


